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 Message from the Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers and families, 

Spring Term seems to have flown past; it has been another exciting term full of learning 

and laughter! It’s wonderful to see the pupils enjoying playing outside in the sunshine 

and we are really excited for Summer Term. 

It has been wonderful reading the end of term reports and seeing how much fantastic 

progress has been made across the school….well done to all our amazing pupils and a 

huge thank you to our dedicated, hard working staff team!  

Our swimming pool is due to be fixed over the holidays so we are hopeful that Swimming 

will resume the first week of the new term, thank you for your patience and 

understanding. If there is any delay to this you will be informed.  

I would like to wish two of our staff well as they embark on new adventures. Nicola M, 

Class Teacher at Wood Green and Cheryl, one of our longest serving Teaching Assistants. 

Cheryl has worked at Springfield for 24 years and she has worked in every Key Stage of 

the school. Cheryl has such a passion for working with our wonderful pupils and has 

supported 100s of pupils in her time here. Cheryl is an incredibly hard working, reliable, 

flexible, kind and caring person and she will be greatly missed! I would like to thank Nicola 

and Cheryl for all their hard work in their time at Springfield School.  

I am delighted that this term we have welcomed new members of staff to our Teaching 

Assistant team: Angeleane, Pippa and Chloe. It has also been my pleasure to appoint 

Matthew as permanent Deputy Headteacher. It has been wonderful to welcome Emma 

B and Emily back into school following Maternity Leave. 

Next term will bring more adventures and we look forward to the arrival of new 

playground resources and to continue with our plans for September.  

If your child will be moving from the Bronze Barrow to Wood Green the Class Teacher 

will share information about transition visits early next term.  

I hope you all have a lovely holiday!  

Best wishes,  

Kate Campbell 
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School Lunch Costs 

Unfortunately, due to the increasing levels of food 

inflation and other factors the school catering 

company has increased the prices of school 

lunches.  

The new price for school lunches, effective from  

1st April 2024 is: £2.85 per meal 

Please be reminded that Direct Debit payments 

are no longer accepted. Please ensure that you 

have sufficient credit on your account when 

booking your child’s meal  

    Thank you for supporting our Fire Walkers          

Thank you to everyone who sponsored 4 of our amazing staff for completing the Carterton 
Fire Walk to raise money for our school!  

We raised over a £1000!!! 

A very special thank you goes to the Fire Walkers – Lisa, Amy, Matt and Chloe!  

  

 

The Friends of Springfield School We are looking for 

parents/carers to join our school Charity “The Friends of 

Springfield School” and we also need a Chair and a  

Treasurer. We are hoping to increase our fundraising for 

the school, and we would really appreciate your help with 

this. If you are interested, please contact Chloe in the 

school office.  

If you would like to donate 

items to our school, we 

would really benefit from: 

Bubbles for the playground 

Any new or pre-loved (in 

good condition) toys and 

games which pupils could play 

with at Golden Time 

Pupil Absences 

Pupil Absences: If your child is going to be absent, please call the 

school office, before 9am, on: Bronze Barrow 01993 862 976 Wood 

Green 01993 706 662 

Please notify the school every day that your child is absent unless 

they have been signed off by the doctor for an extended period of 

absence. 


